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District Governor Azar visits the Tur-
tle Farm.




MO | Caring...Our Way of
Life

1 pledge on my honour,
to uphold the objects of |Eig
Key Club International, to | ER &8
build my home school | g
and community, to serve
my nation and God and
to combat all forces
which tend to undermine
these institutions!

it

"The Key Clubbers are awesome!” the exact words from District Gover-
nor Azar himself regarding all of you, the Key Club members of Division
25B-Cayman Islands! During his stay in Grand Cayman the District Gov-
ernor was greatly impressed by alt of you and the spectacular work of
our Division! You should ali be proud of yourselves! No person alone
completed all this work, we all did this together as a team! Let's keep it
that way! I wanted to thank all of you, the members who paricipated
in the Safety Day- Governor’s Project on March 5th! The kids enjoyed it
and even the parents went away learning something. The Governors
Dinner also went very well! 1 also wanted to thank the members of the
Governor's Project committee as well as the Kiwanis club of Grand Cay-
man for their great support! :)



Car Wash this Saturday March 19th, 2005!
From 8-2:30 pm. It's going to be at the Bur-
ger King on Seven Mile Beach, all funds will
be going towards District Convention for all
the schools. So please make sure to come
out! This is one of the best way to fund-
raise. The price per car is $10 and $15 for
an SUV, as well it's another $5 to vacuum.
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District Convention is slowly approach-
ing! Within a month we will be enter-
ing the Rosen Centre Hotel for a Week-
. |end to Remember! IF you will not be

- |attending District Convention this year,
remember that there is always next
year! Also remember that International
Convention is in July, so you may have
a chance to go there as well! If any-
one has any questions at all about Dis-
trict/International Conventlon just give
me a call! |

I know you must have heard this word a hundred times, especially
from me! However we cannot procrastinate any ionger! District
Convention is in a month! At my DCM this Friday I will be giving
you the info on the estimateé of the flight arrangements to Tampa.
The Kiwanis will be paying for our bus ride from Tampa to Orlando
from there. So find as many ways to fundraise in your school, ex-
amples, car wash, bake sale, raffles galore!
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DCM this Friday March 18th, 20051 At St. Ignatius High School 3:30-
4:30. Room B1. I might also remind you that this meeting, like any
DCM is MANDATORY for all officers! Also, if you will be attending Dis-
trict Convention you will also need to attend this meeting! I under-
stand that some schools close haif-day on Friday, but for now the cur-
rent time will be 3:30-4:30. If there are any changes in the time I
will be sure to inform your President,
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Postal Address: P.O. Box 1424 GT

Phone: (345) 949-5829 Home
(345) 925-1931 Cell

Email Address:
ridhimakapoor@hotmail.com

Rememoer that when your club holds a project
or does some service send the photos so they
can be included in the next newsletter!




After the District Convention in 2004, my only goals, hopes and dreams were
for my club. To prove the strength of the growing club in convention. Things
changed. The fate and destiny in all our lives changed and our lives were abruptly
thrown off course in September 2004. There I took my post as Lt. Governcr, At
first I was nervous, worried and greatly unsure of the future of our clubs in Cay-
man. But all of your encouragemerit was so contagious that eventually all we could
do was to look for a positive future.

In my October newsletter 1 said that we now have 2 options that we can
take. We could have hidden in the darkness avoiding all the disarray of our envi-
ronment, or take advantage of the number of opportunities standing in front of us
to build anew our homes and lives, ard to make a positive impact in our commu-
nity. T am proud to say with all my heart, that we proved ourselves! We accom-
plished our goals and have made a huge impact on our communities, schools and |
country. Key Club is no Jonger just ancther service organization, we are the elite,
we have proven to everyone that by being teenagers we can stlll make an impact
and can still make a difference. We have proven, that we are no longer another
simple addition to a resume of extra curricular activities, we have proven that we
are truly a humanitarian group looking out for the benefit of our community, We
have made such a mark that we have not only impressed our Kiwanis club, but all
the other service organlzations in the Cayman Islands.

Need proof? Just take a look at all that we have done! A tsunami fast, gar-
bage-clean up by the airport, soid Santa Hats with Kiwanis, Santa’s fanding, Car
wash for Tsunami Aid, numerous bake sales for causes such as the Humane Soci-
ety, and Red Cross. Plus 50 many more projedts.

This year, 1 thought we would be REAL lucky if we were able to send anyone
to Convention, well, we seem to be sending the largest group ever! Unlike othery
divisions we may not have had the larger time span for larger projects, but there is
a reason for everything. I believe that we all had this tough year, so as to prove to
not only others, but curselves of what we are made of,

I have no regrets this year, I have made mistakes, and T have leamt from
them. I am truly glad that I was so blessed to have such a supportive division. A
division who was understanding and optimistic. And here I thought that T was the
only Key Club nerd! Lol. At just about every event the majority gave 110%. T my-
self was astounded at how many of us there is...!




Of course how can I not mention Kiwanis when I brag about Key Club? Iam
so thankful to our Kiwanis club for all their support and advice through these sev-
eral months! Its probably one of the last things they want to do, being surrounded
by 30-40 Key Club members, but they always supported us regardless.

Thank goodness for computers because you wont have to see smudge
marks from the tears I'm crying right now. I am simply so proud of being a mem-
ber in this division, and I hope that the future only holds higher goals for us to ac-
complish and more service to spread.

After the storm we were a scattered division but because of all our hard work
we are now a bud that is full bloom. Spreading vast fragranced petals of pastel col-
ours of the rainbow through the centre of a small garden hidden away in the Carib-
bean sea. 1 have full faith in the Lt. Governor Elect, Elizabeth Charles, who I'm
positive will make our Division proud next year!

I would just like to say thank you first of all, to all the Key Clubs in Cayman.
To all the officers who had to put up with my constant nagging, lol. To members of
the Kiwanis club, especially Ms. Linda Chapman, Mr. Roger Bodden and Mr. Ruud
Van Der Plujim. I also wanted to thank District Governor Azar, and Dr. Taylor for all
the support they gave me from the very beginning.

So when we stand at District Convention and bellow out the National Anthem
and Song, stand tall and sing loud, so that all will hear of us. Finally, another re-
quest is that when we are in Convention don't just cheer for your club, cheer for all
the clubs in our division, because we are just like a family, and in our family let's
support one another and party together! Remember, even outside Key Club, if you
ever need anyone to talk to...I'm here for u!
Lots of luv,
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Ridhima Kapoor ok VY
Lt. Governor of Division 258- Cayman Islands
Florida District of Key Club International

Last newsletter, last
month before Con-
vention, but this cew-
tainly won’t be the
last you see of me
lol!




